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Our September club meeting will be held on September3 at 9:30 AM on Zoom.  You will 
receive an email invitation to the meeting from Carolyn Kopper, on Wednesday before the 
Thursday meeting.  If you have not had the fun of using Zoom and would like some help to 
practice you can call Chris Sanderson at (858) 442-1834 or Carolyn Kopper at (949) 235-0842. 
 
The Kneedlers and Hookers group meets on Tuesdays at 2:00. All knitters and crocheters are welcome to join 
in on Zoom. Please contact Marylu Belisle via email to mlubelisle@icloud.com for instructions. Marylu is now 
custodian of donated yarn.  She’d be happy to send you information and/or pictures if you are looking for yarn 
for your next project.  Or, let her know if you’d like to come and search through the bins.  (952) 454-1931 

The only other event on our calendar is the Friday afternoon group who Zoom every Friday at noon for 40 
minutes.  If you would like an invitation to that meeting send an email to SharonPhilippe@ymail.com.  She 
will reply to your email to let you know that she has added you to the invitation list. 
 

Good News 
The fabric and batting stash from the sewing room in the clubhouse now resides in Sharon 

Philippe's garage. Give her a call if you need to look for anything, (760) 500-3086. 
 

Do You cut paper with your sewing scissors? 
Emma found some interesting info on the web about using our scissors.  You can copy this link 

into your browser and get their whole story.  This cartoon is from the story. 
https://so-sew-easy.com/cut-paper-with-sewing-scissors/ 

 

 



 
 

And a Message from Marcia 
 
GREAT job, y'all, on the cradle quilts and Christmas stockings! 
Many thanks - though some of you are a tad crazy, what with all your sewing. 
These are challenging times and the families at Camp Pendleton are gonna 
love your generosity! 
Way to go! 

 

 
Carolyn Webber  6 Kathy Landini  16                  Ruth Schafer  18 
Jean Rosa  9 Ellen Kippel  17       Adele Hargrave  19 
Carolyn Hollander 16 Sandra Math  18 Grace Park  19 

 
     

SUNSHINE 

Congratulations members.  There have been only 2 sunshine greetings since 
March.  Keep taking care of yourselves.  This too shall pass — we hope in our 
lifetime.  Meanwhile appreciate we live in this great community while life is so 
chaotic around us.  Until we meet off zoom ..... Bq 

 
If you know of anyone with the need for a sunshine card, please call or email our Sunshine girl 

Bunny – 760-732-0711 or bjquint@cox.net 
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